
Alumni Letters Coming to Penn State Calling for Ouster of Michael Mann 
 
One such example below is from PSU meteorology grad Herb Stevens who has been in 
television meteorology at The Weather Channel, in local television in Albany and then 
throughout the northeast as the “Skiing Weatherman”. Herb serves as a forecaster and 
advisor to ski areas and golf courses across the country and was a caddy on the PGA tour. 
See plea at end of letter.  
 
November 23, 2009 
 
Dear Dr. Spanier: 
  
In recent days, nearly a thousand emails from the University of East Anglia Climate 
Research Unit have been released for public scrutiny.  They were obtained either through 
the actions of a hacker, or an inside whistleblower.  While not condoning any illegal 
activities, I have read most of the emails and have found a good number of them to be 
very disturbing due to the participation of Dr. Michael Mann of Penn State's Earth 
System Science Center.  Based on the content of the emails, Dr. Mann, whose scientific 
methodologies have already been discredited with respect to his "hockey stick" 
temperature graph, seems to have been involved in an ongoing pattern of data 
manipulation, intimidation of scientific journal editors, constraint of the peer review 
process, and attempted avoidance of compliance with the Freedom of Information Act.  
As a Penn State meteorologist who has been active in the public discussion of climate 
change for more than ten years, I can attest to the fact that Dr. Mann's reputation, and by 
extension that of Penn State, has been significantly sullied in recent years.  These new 
revelations of Dr. Mann's methods and actions will only exacerbate the situation and 
serve to darken the shade of the black eye currently sported by the University's Earth 
Sciences Department.  
  
In my opinion, Dr. Mann should be relieved of his duties based solely on the deceptive 
methods used in the creation of the hockey stick.  If any of the matters seemingly 
revealed in the CRU emails have a shred of truth to them, then your course of action 
should be very simple...Dr. Mann must be terminated from his contract with The 
Pennsylvania State University. 
  
I sincerely request that you look into this matter, recognizing that Dr. Mann's presence on 
the faculty is undoubtedly responsible for a sizable amount of grant money.  The money 
be damned. I would hope that you hold the members of the faculty to the standard so 
eloquently stated in the 4th verse of our Alma Mater..."May no act of ours bring shame, 
to ONE heart that loves thy name...May our lives but swell thy fame, Dear old State, dear 
old State." 
  
Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 
  
Respectfully, 
  



Herbert E. Stevens 
North Kingstown, RI 
Meteorology-1975  
  
I appeal to all graduates of Penn State, and especially those of you who studied 
atmospheric sciences...If you believe as I do that Dr. Mann's presence on the faculty has 
become a liability to the reputation of our alma mater, please let your feelings be known 
to President Graham Spanier.  His email address is president@psu.edu.  Thank you very 
much. 
 
See also this post by Joe Bastardi on notes and asides about Climategate here. 
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